
October 5, 1982 -continued 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bowman, seconded by Commissioner Cox and duly carried to allow 

the City of Blountstown to pick up the garbage at Calhoun General Hospital. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bowman~ seconded by Commissioner Cox and duly carried to get 

advance pay on the County Commissioners' Conference for Commissioner Whitfield. 

Commissioner Whitfield made a report on the CETA Program. He stated Calhoun County will have 

two part-time positions and that Calhoun County will be the prime sponsor for Calhoun-Liberty Counties. 

The Board stated that it was Board policy that after October l~ 1982, there was no money budgeted 

for temporary aid. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Cox~ seconded by Commissioner Bowman and duly carried to 

approve the Minutes of September 21 and September 23~ 1982, as read. 

FUND VOUCHER NO. AMOUNT 

There being no further business~ the Board did then adjourn. 

Clerk 

Donnell Whitfield 
Vice-Chairman 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSION 
MINUTES OF OCTOBER 19, 1982 

The Board of County Commission met this day in regular session with the following members present, 

to-wit: Bobby Varnum, Chairman, Donnell Whitfield, Jack Bowman, Monroe Cox and Clayton Shiver. 

Willie D. Wise, Clerk, and Attorney Bill Corbin were present and acting. The meeting was called 

to order by Sheriff Smith followed with prayer by Commissioner Whitfield. 

Carlton Smith, CETA Director, Etta Mae Taylor and Lucretia Leath met with the Board concerning 

the close-out of last year's grant and stated more help would be needed for this if money was available 

thru county funds. A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Bowman and 

duly carried to pay Lucretia Leath for approximately 3 weeks to assist in the close-out. 

Mr. E. L. Elofson, Juan Lima and Cary Godwin met with the Board concerning pollution control on 

the Chipola River within the boundary of Calhoun County. Commissioner Bowman stated that the Apalachee 

Regional Planning Council was doing a study on the river at this time. A motion was made by 

Commissioner Bowman, seconded by Commissioner Whitfield and duly carried to go on record to contact the 

Apalachee Regional Planning Council to adopt a resolution concerning the pollution in the Chipola and 

Apalachicola River Basin. 

Mr. Darryl Adams met with the Board concerning property on the Four Mile Creek Park. Commissioner 

Bowman stated that according to the Deed and to Robert Nations, County Engineer, the property discussed 

belongs to Calhoun County. 



October 19, 1982 - continued 

Mr. Ray Gordon also addressed the Board on putting a road into his property. Commissioner Bowman 

stated there was to be no access to Mr. Gordon's property thru the park. Commissioner Whitfield stated 

he was not for fencing the park unless all persons are prohibited. 

Mr. Gordon stated he feels this is a "grudge fence" installed by Commissioner Bowman. 

Chainnan Varnum asked Commissioner Bowman to sign an easement to build the road. Commissioner 

Whitfield is for leaving the fence down until the road is in. Commissioner Cox stated Mr. Nations 

needs to be present when situations like this arise. 

Mr. Ellis Melvin met with the Board to ask for work under the Weatherization Program. Corrrrdssioner 

Bowman stated he was for Charles Price and his work crews doing all the work. Corrrrdssioner Whitfield, 

Shiver and Cox stated they had no objections to Mr. Melvin doing some of the work if it could not be 

handled by Charles and his employees. The Board agreed that all jobs with the county should be adver­

tised in the local paper and brought before the Board. 

The Board also discussed Faye Bailey's working and being paid thru HOD and Weatherization. Mike 

Tucker, CPA, stated that Mrs. Bailey should not be paid from both funds. 

Mrs. Alice Daniels with CAP stated that all of the grants should be kept in the County. Commissioner 

Bowman stated that this may be the solution by turning Weatherization over to CAP. 

Mr. Gene Bailey asked for the County's business on the upkeep of the air conditioners and heating 

units, and stated he could save the County sane money. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bowman, seconded by Commissioner Shiver and duly carried to 

accept the Extention Agreement with Mike Tucker, CPA, for audit services for 1982-83. 

Mr. Alvin Roberts stated that the doctor at the Calhoun County Health Department wanted 2 bath­

rooms torn out to make a storage area. Mr. Roberts is to check this out and report back to the Board. 

Also, the air conditioners at the jail are out. A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded 

by Commissioner Bowman and duly carried to advertise for a new air conditioner. 

Mr. Ivey Bailey, a representative with Time Energy, met with the Board and discussed the savings 

on the utilities for County buildings. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Shiver and duly carried to 

start the paving project on the Victory Hill Road after all easements are given. Commissioner Cox 

stated he would not vote to do it until all easements are given. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bowman, seconded by Commissioner Cox and duly carried to re­

surface Highway 274 to Ten Mile Creek from Shelton's Store and the Willis Bridge. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bowman, seconded by Commissioner Cox and duly carried to appoint 

Mrs. Jo Ann Melvin to the Library Board. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bowman, seconded by Commissioner Shiver and duly carried to 

appoint Drew Peacock to the District 2A Mental Health Board. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Bowman, sedonded by, Commissioner Whitfield and duly carried to 

advertise the borrow pit on Highway 274 for sale. 

A motion was made by Corrmissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Shiver and duly carried to 

cancel the old typewriter maintenance contract and accept the low bid of Jim Wyatt at $60.00 per 

machine payable as done. 

The minutes of the previous meeting held October 5, 1982, were read and approved. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Shiver and duly carried to 

notify Gene Lampkins that the City of Blountstown will pick up garbage at Calhoun General Hospital, and 

this is notification that the Board of County Commission and the Hospital Board was not satisfied with 

the service rendered to the citizens of Calhoun County. 



October 19, 1982 - continued 

A motion was made by Commissioner Shiver to put a well in for Barney Harvell after reading a letter 

fran the Calhoun County Health Department. Motion seconded by Corrmissioner Whitfield. Conmissioners 

Varnum, Bowman and Cox voted "no" and Commissioners Shiver and Whitfield voted "yes". Corrmissioner 

Cox states this has been brought up before, and that even though the health department said the well 

was closer to the septic tank than they preferred that the letter from the health department stated 

their test showed the water to be bacteriologically safe and that Mr. Harvell's water supply is adequate. 

Ccmnissioner Varnum is on the screening board for HDD, and stated that no rmre wells will be put 

down unless the house is rehabed. 

FUND VOUCHER NO. 

There being no further business, the Board did then adjourn. 
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Bobby Varnum 
Chairman 


